
  
NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION 2415 EISENHOWER AVENUE ALEXANDRIA, VIRGINIA 22314  

  
  
  
  

DATE:  May 16, 2022 

  VIA EMAIL FOR:         OFCIO - OFCIO@omb.eop.gov  
  Cleo Fleurima  

   

FROM:  

  

  Dorothy Aronson  
  Chief Information Officer  
  National Science Foundation  

SUBJECT:    NSF CIO DCOI Certification Letter  
  
  

I, Dorothy Aronson, the undersigned Chief Information Officer of the National Science  
Foundation (NSF), certify that my agency complies with all Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) Data Center Optimization Initiative (DCOI) reporting requirements, as well as the data 
center-related reporting requirements in the Federal Information Technology Acquisition Reform 
Act (FITARA).  

  
NSF publicly posts our DCOI Strategic Plan in JSON format on the NSF Digital Strategy Page 
(nsf.gov/digitalstrategy) under the heading “Data Center Optimization Initiative Strategic Plan."  

  
  
  
  
  
    
Signed:          Dorothy Aronson                            Date:  5/16/2022 

Chief Information Officer  
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